RINEYVILLE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL-BASED DECISION MAKING COMMITTEE MINUTES April 27, 2021

The Rineyville Elementary School-Based Decision Making Council met on April 27, 2021. Ms. Breeding called the meeting to order at 2:37 p.m.

The following members were present: Stephanie Breeding, Andrea Musselman, Hannah Bristol, Mike Grady, Cheryl Dial, Ashley Dye and Rebecca Moore

I. OPENING BUSINESS

A. RECOGNITION OF VISITORS

John Stith was recognized as visitor and joined via Google Meet

B. AGENDA APPROVAL

The agenda was reviewed and approved by H. Bristol and seconded by A. Musselman, motion carried

II. MARCH MINUTES

The minutes from March were reviewed and A. Musselman motioned to approve, seconded by M. Grady. All members were in favor, motion carried

III. PTA CHECKING ACCOUNT REVIEW

The committee reviewed the statement for April. R. Moore advised the committee that currently the PTA owes Rineyville \$4936.68 for reimbursement for Chrome Books and for copier expenses.

IV. FINANCIAL REPORTS

The financial reports were reviewed by the committee.

V. ACCIDENT REPORTS

Preschool: 0 accidents Kindergarten: 0 accidents

1st Grade: 1 accident in the classroom, 1 in the Gym

2nd Grade: 6 accidents on the playground, 3 in the classroom

3rd Grade: 1 accident outside, 2 in the classroom

4th Grade: 2 accidents on the playground, 1 in the hallway, 1 in the classroom, 1 on

5th Grade: 4 accidents on the playground, 4 in the classroom

VI. STUDENT/SCHOOL SUCCESS STORIES/GOALS/NEEDS

- A. Sahara Wilson won a free book from Ms. Johns. She was the only student to answer all the read aloud questions.
- B. Ciji Thurman completed her administration degree and took the practice test. She is waiting on the results.
- C. Hannah Bristol and Kaela Mabe completed their Rank I in administration and Supervisor of Instruction
- D. The 4th grade transition to Ms. Murphy's class and the 3 4 split transition to Ms. Garrido's went really well.
- E. The Boy Scout Troop # 620 came to the school and cleaned up the courtyard by pulling weeds.

VII. SUMMER SCHOOL PLAN

- A. S. Breeding asked for 1 person per grade level to meet with her and be the mediator for their team. She asked that this person, to meet with their team and figure out who will be working summer school and what kids will need to attend. C. Dial will work with both 4th and 5th graders. S. Breeding would like 1 group of teachers and staff to work June and a totally different group work July. This way everyone can have a break.
- B. Summer school will be Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday for 3 weeks in both June and July.
- C. Classified, Certified and Special Area Teachers will all be working.
- D. The next steps are to have teacher reach out to parents.
- E. The money for the summer school program is coming from the ESSER Fund. The ESSER Fund is funded for 3 years.
- F. Summer school is just 1 piece of the puzzle on how the ESSER money will be spent.

VIII. STAFFING

A. Allocations

- 1. S. Breeding asked if anyone had looked at the HCS job site. There are a lot of openings for the district.
- 2. Rineyville has 2-3rd grade openings (Miranda McClintock is moving due to a military transfer and then there is a non-renewal).
- 3. 2 Special Education teacher openings (1 Danielle Foote is also being transferred with the military, the other opening is where we lost a position last year).
- 4. 2 LI teacher positions available these are just a formality- Tabitha Ramsey has to be enrolled in a program and M. Clark has to take the practice test to be eligible to return as teachers. M. Clark maybe looking for something closer to home.

5. 3 IA positions, 2 LI and 1 kindergarten assistant position being vacated by Judy Skillman's retirement.

6. 1 EBD teacher to replace retiring Karen Rock

- 7. There is a new position created from the ESSER funds. It is an intervention teacher that will be working with students that need help catching up. This is a 3 year position.
- 8. All of our open positions are posted and we have begun interviews we just can't "officially" hire them until our 30 days are up.

IX. NEW BUSINESS

- A. H. Bristol asked if we could get a speaker in the courtyard for the intercom system. She stated there are a group of teachers that eat out there weather permitting and if there is an announcement made, they can't hear it. S. Breeding will check with IT to see if it is possible.
- B. S. Breeding has been working with P. Johns on getting seeds to plant in the courtyard of native plants. S. Breeding would like the plants to be in a variety of color and species so that students can learn about them.
- C. C. Dial asked that the all call option on the phone system be reviewed. She also asked if the system could be reset so that the names on the phones match who is actually in that classroom. S. Breeding stated we have asked for the phones to be updated several times.
- D. H. Bristol asked if S. Breeding was aware that the glass was broken out of the little library box by the playground. S. Breeding said she would check on getting a piece of Plexiglas to put in there instead of regular glass.
- E. S. Breeding is planning on contacting Building and Grounds regarding getting a load of dirt to fill in holes that are in the grassy area.
- F. S. Breeding also asked B&G for grass seed so it could be sown up next to the building. B&G told her that it is the schools job to do seeding not theirs.
- G. S. Breeding and R. Moore spoke to Bryan Lewis regarding SBDM parent and teacher elections. Elections can be run through the parent advisory committee. S. Breeding will talk to FRC to assist with this process.

X. ADJOURNMENT

C. Dial motioned to adjourn, seconded by A. Dye. All members were in favor, motion carried and the meeting was adjourned at 3:08 p.m.

Stephanie Breeding, Chairperson

Rebecca Moore, Secretary

Date 5-20-21